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22 May 2014 
 
Ms Diane Sarkies 
Senior Planner, Energy  
Planning & Infrastructure 
GPO Box 39, 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
Attention: Toby Philp 
 
Dear Sir / Madam, 
 

SUBJECT: RESPONSE TO MODIFICATION (1)TO THE GULLEN RANGE WIND FARM 
 
Reference is made to your letter of 31st March 2014 seeking comments on the modification 
proposal to the Gullen Range Wind Farm. 
 
NSW Trade & Investment, Crown Lands comments on this proposal are as follows: 
 

• Overall, the change to turbine locations from ‘indicative’ approved to ‘Final Design’ 
has resulted in no direct impact on any Crown roads in the vicinity; however, one 
turbine (GUR_01) has been constructed less than 15 metres from a Crown road. At 
this location, the Crown road directly south of the turbine was included in appropriate 
approvals and conditions of consent but when considering the proximity of the 
turbine, blade orientation, and overhang the Crown road is likely impacted and will 
need to be closed.  
 
It is noted that Turbine GUR_07 was moved toward Sugarloaf Trig Reserve which 
resulted in direct impacts on the Reserve. As this impact was part of an 
acknowledged negotiation between the proponent and NSW Land and Property 
Information, this Office is satisfied that any impacts on the Trig Reserve have been 
appropriately mitigated by the proponent during the construction phase. 

 
If you have any queries regarding the aforementioned or this Office can be of any further 
assistance, please do not hesitate to call John Flarrety, Group Leader, Goulburn Office on 
(02) 4824-3714 or Mobile 0427 108 717. 
 
Yours Sincerely  

 

Grant Marsden 
Manager South West Area 
 


